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Staff Safety & Lone Working Guidance
Introduction

This guidance refers to those staff who will be working alone in college and may want/need to be in the building during a time when no other people are in the building, e.g. during a holiday period or working late.  There will be very few occasions when staff will be working alone in college.  The Maintenance Officer normally locks the college at 6pm and unless prior arrangements have been made a member of staff would have to leave the building at that time.  At times staff may stay beyond the time the Maintenance Officer leaves if there is a college event on that evening and they are not going home beforehand. This guidance seeks to clarify how staff that may be in college can ensure that they remain safe.

Lone working risk assessment
All situations where a member of staff is likely to be in the building on their own should be risk assessed prior to that individual being alone and control measures put in place for any identified risk.  A number of judgments need to be made about the following issues that may pose a risk to the safety of that member of staff:
· Whether the work presents any threat to the safety of that member of staff

· Whether a required piece of work should be undertaken individually or with another member of staff

· Whether the work should be undertaken within the normal college day

· Whether any safety equipment is required, e.g. mobile phone; panic alarm

· The monitoring and reporting arrangements for the member of staff’s safety.

In completing a risk assessment for lone working, staff should consider:

· The environment in which they would be working

· Who knows they are in the building

· Could people just wander in?

· Where in the building would they be working?

· Would they be able to summon help if required?

Having undertaken the risk assessment and implemented all necessary controls it is important that all staff in lone working situations are monitored and reviewed to ensure controls remain relevant and sufficient for their safety.  We would also need to ensure that the member of staff has a proper work-life balance and the amount of lone working is kept to a minimum.

Seeking permission for lone working
Staff must inform their Head Teacher if they intend to be in a lone working situation within the college.  The college will be unlocked by the Maintenance Officer on designated days during the holiday periods. Staff may want to work during a holiday period or they may want to work late at college or stay behind to attend an evening event. 
Staff should inform their Head Teacher/Maintenance Officer:

· The time they are likely to be working

· Where they will be working

· When they have finished their work so that the building can be locked
· What they are doing.

Staff will be required to:

· Make regular telephone contact with the person who will be locking up 
· Have a mobile phone available to them in case of emergency.

If the Head Teacher/Maintenance Officer does not receive a phone call at a pre-arranged time then they should: 
· Try and make contact with that member of staff either by phoning the mobile or ringing college.

· If contact is still not made, then they may (if they live close enough) enter the college building
· Contact the Police.

By following these guidelines, we should ensure the safety of staff who may be working alone.
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